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Fcrtine Water Corol Davis Baptist Aid
Freezes : Hosts Jumor-Hi Meets

The entire water 
system in the Fortine 
area froze Sunday
Jan, 27»* Harold and 
John Evers own the 
pipes that the water 
is pumped in from Deep 
Creek. The men have 
been building fires to 
try to thaw the.pipes.

Water is being pack
ed from the Weydemeyer 
spring and from Deeo 
Creek to supply the 
communite.

Many Fortine resi
dents . suggested pump
ing water from the 
river, but it will 
have .to go through a 
public utility test 
and pc-sibly will be 
coridemned because of 
unsanitary conditions^

Sum93 See 
Caribou

Information . about 
the-caribou migration 
in Alaska was received 
recently in a letter- 
from Mrs. John Sume, 
of Seward, Alaska. Mr, 
and Mrs. Sume were 
both former students 
of LCHS, The letter 
read as follows:

"John and I took a 
week in September and 
went North for a vaca
tion. We saw the cari
bou migration and it 
was a glorious sight- 
one we will never for
get, The Fish and Game 
estimated the herd to 
be about 7i miles long 
and 5 miles wide, with 
about 23,000 head. We 
really ■ felt fortunate 
in getting to see it 
before hunters started 
shooting and drove 
them back from the 
road.■

V o l le y  M a c h in e

A n d S u p p l y

lelding—Stool Building—
Auto And Machine—
Work.

A party was held by 
Carol Davis at her 
home on Jan. 26 at 7pm 
until midnight. Those 
who attended were De- 
lores Brown, Christine 
Roose, Janiel Yoppe, 
Judy Frost, Anne HeId, 
Michele Frost, Sharon 
Kinney, Billy Fluid, 
Dexter Schermerhorh, 
Ted Clarke, Morris 
Leib, Fred Pitman, Roy 
Stevens, Cody Stark, 
Stanley Frost, Bill 
Bohag.,. Bobby Clark and 
Carol Davis.

A lunch of ' pop and 
sandwiches was served, 
The group danced and 
watced TV.

Mother Of Twins
Honored
A shower was given to 

Mrs. Gordon ‘Kikalson 
honor of her twin baby 
girls. The shower was 
held at the home of- 
Mrs. Dean Evins Friday 
Jan. 25.

The hostesses were 
Mrs. Gale Holder, Mrs. 
Dick Irwin and Mrs, 
Dean Evins, Several 
games were played and 
many* lovely gifts were 
received.

Those attending were 
Jeanette Hanson, Mrs. 
Roy ■ Roberts, - Mrs. 
Jerry Shaw, Mrs.Harles 
Berg-ette, Mrs. Kennth 
Stockner and Mrs. 
Angus McRae.

The Baptist Ladies' 
Aid was held at the 
home of George Ramlow, 
Thursday Jan. 2k. The 
hostesses of the meet
ing were Mrs. Gordon 
Lyons and Mrs. George 
Ramlow.

A love offering was 
taken which will be
given to help the
Eaptist Missions . Mrs.
Gerald Dryden had
charge of the devo-
tions.

It was decided to
give finanial aid to
Maxwe11 Aiken, who is
attending a college at
Berkly, California.

GN Derails 17 
Cars

The Groat Northern 
Railway- derailed
seventeen cars in the 
tunnel between Lupfer 
and Vista Friday, Jan. 
25.

The train was loaded 
with cattle and hogs. 
None of the' animals 
were hurt, however, 
one car of hogs was 
derailed It was 
cleaned up and running 
Saturday evening.

Helen Marie and Kip 
Voorhees, grandchild
ren of Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Alavana, have 
been staying with them 
for the past week.

Arnold Toole, of 
Fortine, traveled to 
Spokane, Monday, Feb. 
k, on business.

Mr. and Mrs. Le Roy 
Frost were dinner 
guests at the home of 
Mrs. Elsie Frost, Lun- 
day, Feb. 3._______ _
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